To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Appropriation Adjustments 
Date:
June 3, 2010 

 The municipal charter provides that no department or agency may exceed its budget without consent of the council.  However, at the request of the manager and within the last three months of the fiscal year,  the council may by order transfer any unencumbered appropriation, balance or portion thereof between departments. 
The budget appropriation provides funds to 37 separate departments.  One department is now over budget and one appears that it will finish the year within budget, but may exceed the budget if there is an unanticipated expense.  The department over budget is “human services” which was budgeted at $32,484.  The current amount expended is $46,955 or $14,471 over budget.  Within “human services” we pay for the general assistance program which helps citizens with basic needs such as housing, food and utilities.  Thus far, $27,532.26 has been spent when only $12,000 was allocated. Two years ago, we spent only $3,006 for general assistance so we have had more than a nine fold increase in expenses. We doubled the budget from $6,000 to $12,000 but it was not enough.  Next year the approved budget has $25,000 for general assistance.  
The library budget this year is $431,196. Jay Scherma and I believe that the expenditures will be very close to this amount on June 30th.  In order to avoid the potential of having to hold invoices to next fiscal year, I would like to safeguard the library program for June by providing a $5,000 adjustment to the library budget for the current year. Again, I think we will be okay without it, but an additional $5,000 would avoid curtailments during June. 
Finally, we should readjust the appropriation for debt service to account for the debt refinancing.  $5,921,854 was received from the new debt to retire old debt.  To be technically correct, the appropriation for debt service should be revised to account for the proceeds that were used to pay the old debt. A net of $85,970 is saved in the FY 2010 municipal budget 

The overall municipal budget has had a good year. Revenues are anticipated to exceed projected amounts by about $300,000. Expenditures will be at least $200,000 under the authorized level. 

Recommendation: 
Authorize the following adjusted department appropriations for Fiscal Year 2010.

· Increase Human Services from $32,484 to $52,484

· Increase Library from $431,196 to $436,196

· Increase Debt Service from $1,164,116 to $7,000,000 

· Decrease Public Works from $1,013,144 to $988,144
